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ness he had fronted the foe, all through the stren- 
uoua yearn, and was ever ready to crosi the bar. 
In the autumn of 1834, the cholera was prevalent 
in Halifax, and he was deeply concerned for the 
people, though he waa suffering from dropay, and 
hia end waa near. The Rev. Richard Knight who 
waa stationed in Halifax, and had Matthew Richey 
as hia colleague, was with him in hia last hours, 
and he givea an account of the closing scene. “ I 
trust sir," said I, “ You now feel that Saviour to 
be precious whom you have so long held forth to 
others. ’ He said, ‘ All is well. All is peace, no 
fear, no doubt, let Him do as He will, He knows 
what is beat.' I referred to hia long and useful 
life. He said very impressively, ‘ Leave all that, 
say no more. All ia well.’ We joined in prayer, 
and his spirit was evidently very much engaged in 
the solemn exercise. On leaving the room I said, 
* Yrou will soon be in the glory of which you have 
ao often spoken in the course of your long minis 
try.' ‘ I shall soon be there, ' he said, * where 
Christ is gone before me.’ After which he sank 
very fast, and spoke little, and that with con­
siderable difficulty. His last words were, * Give 
my farewell blessing to your family, and to the 
society,' and 1 God bless you. All is well.' "

Patient in life, he was triumphant in death, and 
though there was no exultant notes in his last 
testimony, his faith stood the supreme test, as he 
drew near the borderland. He died on September 
8th, 1834, aged 74 years. The remains of Mary 
and William Black rest in the old graveyard at 
Grafton Street Methodist Church, Halifax, and near 
the vestry door are their tombstones and those of 
their children. Within the church there are
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